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MONUSCO Repatriates the Bodies of Eight 
Peacekeepers 
 
Kinshasa, April 2, 2022. The United Nations Stabilization Mission in the 
Democratic Republic of Congo (MONUSCO) today, repatriated the bodies of 
the eight UN peacekeepers who were tragically killed when their helicopter 
crashed on March 29 in North Kivu province. 
 
The UN helicopter was on a reconnaissance mission where there have been 
clashes between the 23 March Movement (M23) group and the Armed Forces 
of the Democratic Republic of the Congo (FARDC) in recent days. An 
investigation is under way. 
 
On March 29, the United Nations Secretary-General, Mr. António Guterres 
extended his sincere condolences to the bereaved families and to the 
Governments of the Islamic Republic of Pakistan, the Russian Federation, and 
the Republic of Serbia, whose blue helmets are among the victims. 
 
Today in Goma, shortly before the repatriation of the bodies, a memorial 
service took place in the presence of the Under-Secretary-General of the 
Department of Peace Operations, Mr. Jean-Pierre Lacroix, Representatives of 
the DRC Government, Senior Officials of the UN Mission and the United 
Nations system, Members of the Diplomatic Corps, as well as MONUSCO, 
Agencies, Funds and Programmes staff members. 
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"Whenever we come together in sad circumstances such as these, we 
recognize even more the immense sacrifice made by all of our fallen 
peacekeepers," said Under-Secretary-General Jean-Pierre Lacroix, during the 
ceremony. 
 
“These peacekeepers have paid the ultimate sacrifice to protect innocent 
people and create conditions for a peaceful and sustainable environment. To 
the bereaved families, we express our solidarity, our empathy, and our 
compassion,” further said the Special Representative of the United Nations 
Secretary-General in DRC, Ms. Bintou Keita.  
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